Kodiak Island Borough

Office of the Borough Mayor
710 Mill Bay Road
Kodiak, Alaska 99615
Phone: (907) 486-9310
Email; clerks@kodiakak.us

December 27, 2024

Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

C/O Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Re: Protest and Request for Revocation of Restaurant Eating Place License #2611
Dear Alcoholic Beverage Control Board Members,

The Kodiak Island Borough (KIB) Assembly formally protests the continued operation of
Restaurant Eating Place License (REPL) #2611, held by Sizzler Burger/Peking Restaurant, and
respectfully requests the revocation of this license for the second year of its biennial license
period. This request is based on the findings of the Clerk’s Office investigation, which are outlined
below:

+ Both the Building Official and the Assessing Director have objected to the continued use
and operation of this license, as the business is no longer operating at the licensed
address.

« On September 6, 2024, the KIB Assembly submitted a letter to the ABC Board requesting
the revocation of this license. The reasons for this request are stated in the letter.

e« On October 24, 2024, the City of Kodiak submitted a letter protesting the continued use
and operation of this license. The reasons for their objection are outlined in the ietter.

Given these findings, the KIB Assembly respectfully requests that the ABC Board revoke
Restaurant Eating Place License #2611, held by Sizzler Burger/Peking Restaurant. The license
is currently listed as “temporarily surrendered” due to the loss of its operational location. Kodiak
has only four available REPL licenses, with the current licensee holding two, neither of which are
active. These licenses have been inactive for several years, which has posed challenges to the
economic development of Kodiak.

Other businesses in Kodiak are eager to obtain REPL licenses to support their operations.
However, License #2611, one of the two held by the licensee, remains unused. The KIB is
committed to fostering economic growth in our community, and we stronglv advocate for the
revocation of this license to allow other businesses the opportunity to util

license. :
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Thank you for considering our letter and we hope that this would serve as a formal record of our
intent.

Sincerely,

Scott Arndt, Mayor



Kodiak Island Borough

Office of the Borough Mayor
710 Mill Bay Road
Kodiak, Alaska 99615
Phone: (907) 486-9310
Fmail: clerks@kodiakak.us

September 6, 2024

Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

C/O Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Re: Revocation of Sizzler Burger and Peking Restaurant REPL License #2611
Dear Alcoholic Beverage Control Board Members,

The Kodiak Island Borough Assembly asks the Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC) Board to revoke
the Restaurant and Eating Place License (REPL) #2611 held by Sizzler Burger and Peking
Restaurant. During the Borough Assembly hearing regarding this license, the licensee said she
planned to reopen her business, and also said that she was in the process of finding a new
location. However, subsequent information has revealed that rather than pursuing the reopening
of her business, she is now looking to sell her license.

License #2611 is currently designated as “temporarily surrendered” due to the loss of its
operational location. In Kodiak, there are only four REPL licenses available, with the current
licensee possessing two, neither of which are active. In fact, these licenses have been inactive
for years, presenting somewhat of a challenge to the economic development of Kodiak. There are
other Kodiak businesses eager to obtain REPL licenses to enhance their operations; however,
license #2611, one of the two held by the licensee, remains unused. The Kodiak Island Borough
is committed to fostering economic growth and, therefore, we strongly advocate for the revocation
of license #2611 to allow other businesses the opportunity to utilize the REPL license.

Thank you for considering our letter and we hope that this would serve as a formal record of our
intent.

Sincerely,

Scoftt Arndt, Mayor



October 24, 2024
Sent electronically and via certified mail:

Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

C/0 Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Re: Protest of Sizzler Burger & Peking Restaurant REPL License No. 2611
To: The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board,

The Kodiak City Council is lodging a protest with the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for the continued
use and operation of the Sizzler Burger & Peking Restaurant REPL License No. 2611. The City Council had
limited documentation and facked familiarity with Alcohot and Marijuana Control Office processes within
the initial 60-day protest period set by AMCO. The City Council held a public hearing on October 10, 2024,
foliowing the postponement of the action from the July 25 and August 8, 2024, regular meetings.
Stephanie Kim spoke during the meeting on August 8, 2024, to inform the Council of the challenges to re-
open Sizzler Burger & Peking Restaurant.

Upon further review of the renewal application submitted by Sizzler Burger & Peking Restaurant dated
December 26, 2023, the restaurant’s application for renewal as stated in their forms AB-17 and AB-33
includes data for food and alcohol revenue generated in 2022 and 2023. The restaurant had originally
filed 50 on City sales tax returns for 2023. It is our understanding the City can protest the second year of
continued operations pursuant to AS 04.11.480. Please accept this protest due to inconsistencies filed in
their application while remitting taxes and inability to provide restaurant and eating place services while
holding this license. The City of Kodiak further protests this icense on the grounds that the Building OFfficial
indicated the physical location of 116 W Rezanof Dr. isa vacant building and that it was renovated without
the permits required by Kodiak City Code, and the Fire Marshall indicated the building is not compliant
with fire inspection requirements.

A public hearing was held on this protest on October 24, 2024, during the City Council regular meeting at
6:30 p.m. in the Kodiak Public Library. Ms. Kim was notified of the meeting and her opportunity to
participate.

REPL No. 2611 is currently designated as “active-temporarily surrendered” as a result of the loss of its
operational location. Itis well known that the restaurant has not operated for several years, including the
years referenced in the application; therefore, we request enforcement investigate the validity of this
application.

Kodiak has four REPL licenses available. There are businesses currently operating in Kodiak that have
expressed interest in applying for ane of the licenses held by the licensee. The City of Kodiak fully supports



Page 2 Protest of Sizzier Burger & Peking Restaurant REPL License No. 2611

economic growth and development; therefore, the Kodiak City Council supports a protest of continued
renewal of the REPL No. 2611 that is inactive and issued until December 31, 2025. We request that this
matter be reviewed at the next Alcoholic Beverage Control Board meeting in November.

Cinrarahs

yor

LILY i MDUMAR

Cc: Ms. Sook C. Yun




From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Re: Sonya. Kodiak lic#2611 #3293 Fw: Restaurant/Eating Place License
Date: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 2:02:52 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.
The borough has all these unpaid or delinquent business personal property/ personal property
taxes and all the years they are claiming. We get all taxes from the Borough every year and
we have always taken in all forms sent to us to pay timely every year.

Ones that do not, end up on the above pages. We have never been on those pages all these
years.

I have yet to get a copy from the Borough's letter to AMCO of protest on January 17th. Nor
was I cced the letter.

Thank you Sonya.

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i10S

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 1:50:31 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Kodiak lic#2611 #3293 Fw: Restaurant/Eating Place License


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Ca60c4031096d45ba441808dd40b8f2fe%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737885716539384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sRAwgs2WnlCmCsgC3fvfOQgcypwqvqoPUZbrHwVrrW8%3D&reserved=0




Get Outlook for i0S

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 1:47:03 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Kodiak lic#2611 #3293 Fw: Restaurant/Eating Place License

Kodiak Borough’s protest #3293
wk session 1/09/25
Reg meeting 1/16/25
Letter to AMCO sent 1/17/25
Have yet to receive letter or Email from the Borough of 1/17/25’s action

Business property tax has never been an issue.


https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Ca60c4031096d45ba441808dd40b8f2fe%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737885716568601%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zEOFdeDN8XCqzzXi7KUhkx2Lz4n0%2BB6wRAUb%2FoDjSyQ%3D&reserved=0




Also









From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, January 12, 2025 4:13:57 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Kodiak lic#2611 #3293 Fw: Restaurant/Eating Place License



Mainland Survey hire to come to Kodiak effort.



*#% X=where the licenses (#2611 #3293) were.
* Few feet to the “RIGHT” is where “Nuniaq” is operating a Restaurant currently ( #3293 )
« few feet to the “LEFT” is future (#2611)

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 9, 2025 3:31:24 PM
To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>



Subject: Re: Sonya. Kodiak lic#2611 #3293 Fw: Restaurant/Eating Place License

Sonya, FYI incase needed for Board meeting Tab.



«***Conversing with architects/ drafts since June July and August .






ook

*» Above has been our efforts and journey.

*++Also mentioned in our local government with the file folder being "COMPLETLY
EMPTY" with staff taking our information saying they will contact us if they find anything
with yet to be heard by any one.

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 2:26 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Sonya. Kodiak lic#2611 #3293 Fw: Restaurant/Eating Place License

Letter to our local government (Borough) all assembly members. With attachments of

**dates of initiation of transfer and incomplete due to honest mistakes made by
misprints/ not submitting certain forms with transfer ( affidavit, finger prints etc.)

explanations of

«*Restaurant/Eating Place License requirements (Bona Fide Restaurant) and
**Dispensary Liquor License

This being, a business owner ( coffee shop) with baked goods and sometimes a quiche or a
sandwich offered wants the ability to sell wine and beer in the evenings with cheese and
crackers is NOT a "Bona Fide" restaurant. Therefore, can not obtain a REPL
From the state AMCO.

** Dispensary license I believe she can. Serve beer and wine with not being a "Bona "Fide
Restaurant.

If she was offered to buy a license from a license, obviously the person wanting to sell is
wanting to exit this industry. And would fit her business because her business is "NOT" a
restaurant.

Kodiak was NOT qualified for 10 additional requests by local government. (At last meeting
at the Borough, assembly members and the Mayor were still talking about more REPL
licenses as #of population on the road system when it is my understanding is

**"Land Use and
** Planning authority
is the borough and needs to city as it once was I(think 1980 or few years before)

And plan to build with all efforts made from the beginning

** with an architect

** finances ( loan ) with rough estimates

.» excavation lined up

** obstacle with only one surveyor on island busy with local government work and
bringing from mainland



And «* possibility to consider to give our REPL if a new restaurant/Eating Place wanting a
beer and wine license to go with was planning to open before we can build.

Thank your time Sonya.

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 1:29 PM

To: Bo.Whiteside@kibassembly.org <Bo.Whiteside @kibassembly.org>;
Dave.Johnson@kibassembly.org <Dave.Johnson@kibassembly.org>;
Jared.Griffin@kibassembly.org <Jared.Griffin@kibassembly.org>;
Larry.LeDoux@kibassembly.org <Larry.LeDoux@kibassembly.org>;
Ryan.Sharratt@kibassembly.org <Ryan.Sharratt@kibassembly.org>;
Scott.Smiley@kibassembly.org <Scott.Smiley@kibassembly.org>;
Steven.Ames@kibassembly.org <Steven.Ames@kibassembly.org>
Subject: Restaurant/Eating Place License

Kodiak Island Assembly Members;

The timing of sending this email seems so very inappropriate due to work session tomorrow and
rapid 13 days to making a decision of closing one of our elementary schools. All of you assembly
members as all of Kodiak residents primary concern and heartbreaking reality is in front of all of us.

Again, thank you for all your time and efforts serving our community.

After attending the meeting on the 19th of December, there were few things we wanted to bring to
your attention and also made us realize.

A. assembly members comments at the end of the meeting, was a comment about absolutely no
reason for Kodiak not being able to obtain more REPL licenses from the state with 8,000 or 10,000
people on the road system.

1)AMCO has informed both of our local governments that “The Only Way” to possibly move the
request of more REPL licenses is :
KIB to “Give Up” its Land Use and Planning “Authority” to city of Kodiak AND for City of Kodiak
to “Amend” its resolution to state that.

2)KIBorough Officicals have stated that the process would be complex, Lengthy, and would



Impact other land use issues among other things.
B. We “Gave” our license to a new “Bona Fide” Restaurant that opened to serve our community.

1) All the information was given to the new "Bona Fide" restaurant with full menu of "meals" in
2023 to get them started on transfer.






2) January of 2024 over a year was when the new restaurant got what they needed done to get the
approval of Restaurant license approval from AMCO in order. Transfer was signed and sent by them
to the state. (please see attached )









3) February 2024, almost a year ago transfer was printed on Kodiak Daily Mirror.









4)as stated in previous email, misprint and the state required new ad in local paper few months
ago.






C. Our state issues all licenses that serve/sell any alcohol. One can have a dispensary license and sell
food. One can have a Dispensary license and sell certain alcohol only or all types of alcohol.
Restaurant/Eating Place "has to be" a restaurant "a Bona Fide RESTAURANT serving meals.ONLY



than, can sell beer or wine.

1) With these types of licenses, if someone was wanting it for their business that they can
"actually" quality for the a specific type of a license with AMCO the state first or make changes to
their business (ex; meals, Bona Fide restaurants) Otherwise, one needs a different type of a license.
(Dispensary)

2) As we have done, possibly would consider to "give" again to a new "restaurant" if one was
opening or planning to in Kodiak before us being able to build our restaurant. ( as mentioned at the
meeting and until that meeting did not cross our minds that it "could" take longer than our plan. If
we are having to wait this long for a land surveyor, what's the point of having other things all lined
up such as Architecture, finances etc. we can not even do roughly because borough now only has a
satellite picture of the lot with "yellow lines" that go onto part of streets as if we own them. ( still
trying to wrap my head around to what happened to all the land record we had access to just few
years ago including the street that got moved and divided to easements)

3) economic growth is what all of Kodiak wants.

As in any business, to actually execute and have made it happen takes a lot of hard work. One of
Our community's biggest asset is working together. Together by communicating, asking, giving, and
sometimes even scolding and etc.



D. Our state issues these licenses by population. Our state also wants economic growth in all of
Alaska. In some cases, like Kodiak with 2 local governments and certain "authorities" have the state
statue to follow as stated above.






Above are "ALLOWED " # and "ACTUALLY ISSUED " # Above #s are 2022 population update
"NOT" 2025.

Please feel free to reach out with any concerns or/and questions.

Again and again, we thank each of you for all of your time and efforts serving our community.
Thank you.

P.S. Have decided hold off sending this email until the school Board meeting. Truly devastating for
all of Kodiak and believe Kodiak will together make the appropriate decision not only for today but
our tomorrow. Thank you to two assembly members that physically attended and the rest
participating via site.

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231



From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant
Date: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 2:12:41 PM

Attachments: image001.png

Sonya FYI.

I just received email from the city of Kodiak with public hearing lic #3293 with “draft” protest
letter to AMCO (14 pages) forwarding the past page cause has “conclusion” on bold lettering


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov

Jeff Rukes

Special Investigator I

AMCO Enforcement

Aleohol & Marijuana Control Office
S50W. 7% Ave, Suite 1600

Anchorage, AK 99501

Office(907)334-0893

jeff rukes@alaska.gov







Please advise

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i10S

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 2:03:58 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Sonya, just sent you additional emails/documents threading the precious emails.
Stephani

mopper7@hotmail.com

(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i0S

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>


https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Cca0056e444a54a73647b08dd40ba6969%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737891605777816%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AWawKtslHHTWJhOYZecTV57NK5god8eU%2BWecNJ42XBs%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Cca0056e444a54a73647b08dd40ba6969%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737891605801738%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BbhfZs2sQBvZNaCPTTNavHJw%2Bp9DIMHpIOtc5cmtqmg%3D&reserved=0

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 12:57:45 PM
To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>
Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Okay Sonya. I will try my best.

Thank you Sonya.
P.s. All the rest ( emails to the Borough, pictures of where licenses were to where going you
have.

Stephani
Get Outlook for 10S

From: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 12:54:30 PM

To: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Subject: RE: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

I didn’t think so, but | want to make sure anything you do want in there exists. If you are adding
anything else | need it ASAP, I’m sending out the board packets today, as in the next hour.

Thankyou,

Sonya lrwin
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 W. 71 Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Ak 99501
(907)269-0350
Alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 12:38 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

No Sonya.
Always forward everything to you.
But please do NOT put that on the packet.

Thank you Sonia.


https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Cca0056e444a54a73647b08dd40ba6969%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737891605815029%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZAfiPbI5BrfTU1MAZZ9iAqa%2BroahLKphBrZZFFfoCjY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov

| am sending other things for the packet tough.
Thank you Sonya.

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 10:24:50 AM

To: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Subject: RE: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Hi Stephani,

Do you want me to include the tax documents that you attached to this previous email in the
board packets?

Sonya lrwin

Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 W. 7! Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Ak 99501
(907)269-0350
Alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 9, 2025 12:55 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

Good afternoon Sonya. FYI.

| spoke with Jeff Rukes from AMCO Special investigator yesterday. He informed me


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Cca0056e444a54a73647b08dd40ba6969%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737891605827608%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZLWBwmXNAWqaYd75Lx937%2FQQsNwv9PqfLML5d756Je8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov
mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:Alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov
mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov

Leanna Harrington has filed with them. After conversation with him | sent below email
with attachments.

Please let me know if need anything else.

Also forwarded you an email sent to all local government (Borough assembly members)
Are there things | need to submit for Tab of February 04th Board meeting?

Please advise.

Thank you Sonya.

Stephani

mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for iOS

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 1:09 PM

To: Rukes, Jeffrey B (CED) <jeff.rukes@alaska.gov>; solshin1027@gmail.com
<solshin1027 @gmail.com>

Subject: Re: sales records for restaurant

Good afternoon Jeff. Thank you for calling back.
Please feel free to reach out Jeff.
Stephani

mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Cca0056e444a54a73647b08dd40ba6969%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737891605840319%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sSxQJAmE%2Bhm9%2BbAZyu7An3lCMJCzGAZPYbHdNfmcFaU%3D&reserved=0
mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
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Get Outlook for iOS

From: Rukes, Jeffrey B (CED) <jeff.rukes@alaska.gov>

Sent: Monday, January 6, 2025 10:01:27 AM

To: mopper7@hotmail.com <mopper7@hotmail.com>; solshin1027 @gmail.com
<solshin1027 @gmail.com>

Subject: sales records for restaurant

Good morning Stephanie,

| attempted to call both you and your mother and was unable to leave a voice mail. |
understand you are acting as the main contact for Sizzler and Peking restaurants.

I’m requesting sales records for Sizzler restaurant and Peking restaurant for 2020-2021 and
2022-2023 licensed periods. | know 2020 was a covid year but it was reported to our office that
there were sales in 2021. Please provide the sales receipts by next Monday 1/13/25


https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Cca0056e444a54a73647b08dd40ba6969%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638737891605852588%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mqmbwzGPmMPXtINtskCARcpIHmEWqQJpL6czuFtNgqM%3D&reserved=0
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant
Date: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 2:19:25 PM

Attachments: image001.png

Sonya, so sorry to bother you again but I just received another email from the city


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov

Jeff Rukes

Special Investigator I

AMCO Enforcement

Aleohol & Marijuana Control Office
S50W. 7% Ave, Suite 1600

Anchorage, AK 99501

Office(907)334-0893

jeff rukes@alaska.gov




I have reached out and explained to the best I can with the mayor, councils last week regards to
the renewal of #3293.

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i0S

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 2:12:28 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Sonya FYTI.

I just received email from the city of Kodiak with public hearing lic #3293 with “draft” protest
letter to AMCO (14 pages) forwarding the past page cause has “conclusion” on bold lettering
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Please advise

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i10S

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 2:03:58 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Sonya, just sent you additional emails/documents threading the precious emails.
Stephani

mopper7@hotmail.com

(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i0S

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>
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Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 12:57:45 PM
To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>
Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Okay Sonya. I will try my best.

Thank you Sonya.
P.s. All the rest ( emails to the Borough, pictures of where licenses were to where going you
have.

Stephani
Get Outlook for 10S

From: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 12:54:30 PM

To: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Subject: RE: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

I didn’t think so, but | want to make sure anything you do want in there exists. If you are adding
anything else | need it ASAP, I’m sending out the board packets today, as in the next hour.

Thankyou,

Sonya lrwin
Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office

550 W. 7t Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Ak 99501
(907)269-0350
Alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 12:38 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Re: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

No Sonya.
Always forward everything to you.
But please do NOT put that on the packet.

Thank you Sonia.
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| am sending other things for the packet tough.
Thank you Sonya.

Stephani
mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, January 29, 2025 10:24:50 AM

To: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Subject: RE: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

Hi Stephani,

Do you want me to include the tax documents that you attached to this previous email in the
board packets?

Sonya lrwin

Records and Licensing Supervisor
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 W. 7! Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Ak 99501
(907)269-0350
Alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 9, 2025 12:55 PM

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED) <sonya.irwin@alaska.gov>

Subject: Sonya. Lic #2611 sizzler Fw: sales records for restaurant

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

Good afternoon Sonya. FYI.

| spoke with Jeff Rukes from AMCO Special investigator yesterday. He informed me
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Leanna Harrington has filed with them. After conversation with him | sent below email
with attachments.

Please let me know if need anything else.

Also forwarded you an email sent to all local government (Borough assembly members)
Are there things | need to submit for Tab of February 04th Board meeting?

Please advise.

Thank you Sonya.

Stephani

mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for iOS

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 1:09 PM

To: Rukes, Jeffrey B (CED) <jeff.rukes@alaska.gov>; solshin1027@gmail.com
<solshin1027 @gmail.com>

Subject: Re: sales records for restaurant

Good afternoon Jeff. Thank you for calling back.
Please feel free to reach out Jeff.
Stephani

mopper7@hotmail.com
(407)733-6231
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Get Outlook for iOS

From: Rukes, Jeffrey B (CED) <jeff.rukes@alaska.gov>

Sent: Monday, January 6, 2025 10:01:27 AM

To: mopper7@hotmail.com <mopper7@hotmail.com>; solshin1027 @gmail.com
<solshin1027 @gmail.com>

Subject: sales records for restaurant

Good morning Stephanie,

| attempted to call both you and your mother and was unable to leave a voice mail. |
understand you are acting as the main contact for Sizzler and Peking restaurants.

I’m requesting sales records for Sizzler restaurant and Peking restaurant for 2020-2021 and
2022-2023 licensed periods. | know 2020 was a covid year but it was reported to our office that
there were sales in 2021. Please provide the sales receipts by next Monday 1/13/25
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Sonya Fw: Amend letter to city of Kodiak
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 9:55:41 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content

is safe.
Get Outlook for i0S
---------- Forwarded message ---------From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>
To: "clerk@city.kodisk.ak.us" <clerk@city.kodisk.ak.us>
Cc:
Bcec:

Date: Sat, 7 Sep 2024 01:41:33 +0000
Subject: Amended sales letter for Sizzler and Second Floor

Attention: Michelle

Requesting amended return for Sizzler burger and Peking and Second Floor. We
agreed to submit to an audit upon request of the city.

We thought we paid. We were not aware untill 08/05/2024 and since have physically
been in the city office/ calling numerous times to resolve the problem and pay. 8/08/24,
10 minutes before city closed which was also the day of the city council meeting was
when we got an amended form.

We have been operating sizzler burger and Peking restaurant and second floor
restaurant

In the city of Kodiak at the same location for over 40 years . Right after the “Covid"
pandemic there was a change of ownership of the building.

The new owners of the building wanted the restaurants out and start construction to
expand their business. It was hard enough to get the restaurant back up running after a
long break from the pandemic and the new landlords did everything to interfere with
our normal operation.

They parked all their cars in front of our business every day. They parked their
machineries in the back to block our back doors, which were used for loading,
unloading, and garbage take out. Even the backstreet was all blocked.

We called them endless times asking them to move their vehicles, machineries, etc.


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7C0b87939c90f24b9890bd08dcf51e3be8%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638654757407508061%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JIDvlGJp79Ka2m2b1nzxKSer93C8A4wPVbI3ZfLcpZc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:clerk@city.kodisk.ak.us
mailto:clerk@city.kodisk.ak.us

with no success.

Starting middle of 2022 was also very challenging with hiring help in Kodiak.
Attached photos of our local business with signs “closed short of employees” or *
referral bonus” When finally got the help we needed

While we were not at the restaurant, the owner of the building came in and told new
help that he was the owner of the building and he was going to evict us and he would
not have a job for long.

At the same time, many Kodiak businesses were closing. Restaurant businesses
without a place to go. El Chicano was one of them. Their building was sold to a new
owner and he wanted to renovate and took time to build apartment upstairs and
restaurant kitchen concrete to dry before being inspected.

Catering businesses that were renting the kitchen of the convention center were also
struggling with convention center being taken down to build rooms.

There were and still are not enough restaurant equipped properties ( sprinkler, pipes,
grease trap etc. to meet all the requirements for restaurants to rent. One space that was
available was given to a cannery ( Silver Bay ) to rent to feed their employees.

Having been a long-time resident in the city of Kodiak we also knew there were not
enough restaurants like a “musical chair" and wanted to do what we could to keep
restaurants stay in business. This too, was denied by the new landlord.

Because we had a valid and legal lease until the end of 2026. We then helped one
restaurant get into a property we were thinking of moving to.

It got harder after that with the owners doing everything that they can for us to operate
our business as we always have.

Fall of 2023 We did a lot of research and flew to Seattle a few times and decided we
were going to close the second floor starting January of 2024 and only have Sizzler
burger Peking and put in golf stimulator with one sky track and a track man 4 IO for
our talented golfers where 2nd floor space was. We were very excited because Mr.
Kim and Mrs. Kim both have always believed physical recreation with Kodiak’s
weather, and believed it helped mental health awareness.

With this plan, Mrs. Kim decided in September of 2023 to give the full-service
restaurant serving beer and wine license she did not need any more to Nuniaq. They
are/will be a full-service restaurant and they can utilize it appropriately and Serve
Kodiak. They are honest, hardworking young Kodiak residents that have always
wanted to open a restaurant of her own and she did.



When Tony came to measure for screen and location in December for the box and to
build solid for safety of machine protection for golf stimulator, owner came in and said
he is the owner of the property will not allow it.

But final draw for us to give up on our place was when part of the ceiling in back
dining fell down from them doing work on the building in 2024.

We Paid rent every month. We paid KEA every month. We had full liability

insurance of the business. Other utilities as well were all finally turned off at the end of
March 2024.

People don’t even Live in a house for 40 years.
We were heartbroken with packing all the memories, equipments, dishes, silverware,
etc. of our 40 plus years of life this year but our safety was first.

We helped bring “Dominos”, we brought Sushi to Kodiak. We brought “Sparrow’s”
when we didn’t have any pizza in town. We helped Nuniaq find a home and have beer
and wine with full a restaurant service. We hope to do more if we can. This includes
finding a home for sizzler Peking until Mrs. Kim is ready to fully retire.

We have in the past 40years been prompt and paid on time.

With these unforeseen difficulties and challenges we were not able to operate as we
have in the past.

We apologize for any inconvenience and we thank you for your time.

Sizzler Burger and Peking and Second Floor restaurant owner Mrs. Kim and family.

(907)942-7515
(407)733-6231

Sent from my iPhone



From: Serezhenkov, Kristina R (CED)

To: Clerks; Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle

Cc: Sawyer, Jane Preston (CED); Kubitz, Lizzie J (CED); Icruz@kodiakak.us; clerks@kodiakak.us
Subject: City of Kodiak Resolution No. 2024-15 Petition to the ABC Board for Additional Restaurant Licenses
Date: Tuesday, October 1, 2024 1:29:40 PM

Attachments: image001.png

[CAUTION - EXTERNAL EMAIL] This email originated from outside of our organization. Do not click on
links, open attachments, or provide sensitive information unless you are certain of the sender's identity and
trust the content. Report any suspicious emails to the IT department.

10/1/2024

City of Kodiak
Kodiak, Alaska

RE: City of Kodiak Resolution No. 2024-15 Petition to the ABC Board for Additional
Restaurant Licenses Under AS 04.11.405

Dear City of Kodiak,

Upon review, your petition for additional restaurant or eating place licenses as allowed
by AS 04.11.405 does not meet the requirements of AS 04.11.405(c)(1), which state that your
resolution must include information demonstrating that the petitioner meets... the required
criteria, because the City of Kodiak does not exercise planning or land-use authority as
required under AS 04.11.405(b)(1)(C). Planning and land-use authority within the City of
Kodiak is exercised by the Kodiak Island Borough and not the City of Kodiak.

Your resolution does not demonstrate that you are eligible to petition for additional
restaurant or eating place licenses under AS 04.09.290, therefore your petition will not be
placed in front of the board for consideration.

Under AS 04.11.560(a): An action of an officer, employee, or agent of the board
relating to the administration or enforcement of this title may be appealed to the board by

the aggrieved party.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly.

Sincerely,

Kristina Serezhenkov
Regulations Specialist/Acting Local Government Specialist
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Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
kristina.serezhenkov(@alaska.gov
Tel: 907-269-0359


mailto:kristina.serezhenkov@alaska.gov

From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Sonya ( Director Finance another request for proof of their accusation
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 9:31:36 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Get Outlook for i0OS

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 5:34 PM

To: Campbell, Eric <ecampbell@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Sizzler burger Peking.

Eric,

Can you please look into 2 submissions the Director (old Director) in July said was made by
us in person?

* In person filing April 28th ? (2023)
*in person filing October 16, (2023)

These are impossible because we were in Seattle researching the new golf business to bring to
Kodiak as stated in Septer letter to the city.

Thank you Eric.

Stephani Kim
(407) 733-6231

Get Outlook for i0S
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October 17, 2024
Sent elertronicallv:

Sook C. Yun

Sizzler Burger & Peking Restaurant
116 W Rezanof Dr.

Kodiak, AK 99615

Re: Recommendation to Protest Restaurant or Eating Place License No. 2611

Dear Ms. Yun:

The City Council will review a draft letter for autherization to protest the Restaurant or Eating
Place License No. 2611 during their regular meeting en October 24, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. in the
Kediak Public Library. A public hearing has been scheduled at this meeting. These meetings are
open to the public and the agenda and packet material will be posted on the City’s website on

Qctober 17, 2024.

I will notify AMCO en October 25, 2024, of any recommendations made from the City Council
meeting.

Cimmnenh.

EYILLIIT G U Ay ENTIAW I, IVEIVIw

City Clerk

Cc: City Manager




































From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Sonya Fw: letter “city council” Lic #2611
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 9:24:55 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Letter we wrote to all (6) city council members and City Clerk.
Get Outlook for 10S

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 9:17 PM

To: Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle <mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Re: Sizzler Burger Peking Lic #2611

Thank you Michelle.
Hope you get a chance to read as well.

Get Outlook for i0S

From: Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle <mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 9:16:44 PM

To: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Subject: RE: Sizzler Burger Peking Lic #2611

Stephanie,
| have sent to the Mayor and Council.

Michelle Shuravloff-Nelson, MMC
City Clerk

City of Kodiak, Clerk's Office

710 Mill Bay Road, Room 120

Kodiak, AK 99615

Phone: 907-486-8636

Fax: 907-486-8633

Email: mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us

Messages to and from this e-mail address may be available to the public under Kodiak City Code
provisions and Alaska State Statutes.

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 2:10 PM
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To: Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle <mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Fw: Sizzler Burger Peking Lic #2611

[CAUTION - EXTERNAL EMAIL] This email originated from outside of our organization. Do not click on
links, open attachments, or provide sensitive information unless you are certain of the sender's identity and
trust the content. Report any suspicious emails to the IT department.

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Stephani K <stephanikkuro@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 6:08 PM

To: mopper7 @hotmail.com <mopper7 @hotmail.com>

Cc: bstanford @city.kod <bstanford@city.kod>; cdavidson@city.kod <cdavidson@city.kod>;
realker@city.kod <realker@city.kod>; awoods1@city.kodi <awoods1@city.kodi>; thaines@city.kodi
<thaines@city.kodi>; jwhiddon@city.ko <jwhiddon@city.ko>

Subject: Sizzler Burger Peking Lic #2611

Good afternoon Michelle.
Can you please have a copy for the city council members.

I have cced each one of them but in case they do not have an access to their e mail.

Thank you.
Stephani Kim

(407)733-6231

City of Kodiak council members;

Charlie Davidson, Bob Stanford, Richard Walker, Annika Woods,Terry Haines, and John
Whiddon.

First, we would like to thank each one of you for your time and efforts serving our
community.
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We are small business owners of Kodiak.

We are forwarding each one of you this e mail to show just one example of our journey on
this matter with the city (this is only the tip of the iceberg)

Also the questions and statements made by each one of you at the August 8th council meeting
made us realize again, the importance/knowledge, and intelligence of the city councils. We
too had all those questions and statements to the city up until the day of the meeting with no
return call/ no availability.

“Disagreeing with protest” “give them 30 days” “Did they make an effort?”
“Covid shouldn’t be the reason for other businesses are....”

“Suggestion of 60 days”

“I vote yes to 60 days because I don’t have enough information”

Richard,Bob absolutely. None of you including myself had enough information at that
moment.

Example:
Was 8/08 meeting necessary?
Was the votes of the council even necessary?

If the city staff would have responded. If the city staff gave accurate information to the council
members but more importantly to us. If the city staff did not give inaccurate directions.

We spent weeks trying to reach someone from the office.
No return calls, return emails, not being able to see them. We tried.

We went to city office and someone said “hi Mrs.kim” we told her the reason we were there.
She told us to go down stairs to the clerks office. She never told us she was the Financial
Director. Many days calling the office leaving messages for both the clerk and acting
manger, one staff said “ you need to get in touch with Jennifer, the Finance Director ” the
person that directed us down stairs was Jennifer the Financial Director. I responded no,
because we saw her, left messages and she hadn’t so it has to be different department. The
staff tracked her down and now she was forced to talk to us.

We finally speak for 3 minutes. Most of 3 minutes was her accusing us of false accusations.
Told to submit the forms and said you have until the 8th.

We submitted the forms she instructed us to. We did not get response. Again, we call. We
leave messages. We go to the city. She was never available.



8/08 later in the afternoon ( the day of the meeting)we get “ I am sorry - [ am not aware of
what you are talking about” if these are sales tax forms to go to sales tax department.

So go to the city. Staff are calculating the forms and when complete and we take our check
book out,4:45 pm a gentleman comes over, with a piece of paper that the “Director”
instructed to that we need different forms/process.

Our efforts in getting someone from the city to response included leaving voice messages,
leaving a hand written contact information on the Finance Director’s desk, physically going to
the city office and waiting for her with no success. We left messages with other employees as
well.

“How can the City Council do the important/ honorable roles it is designed for our
community including voting with missing/ limited/ misleading information by a city staff? “

“The city office staff are at an office with phone numbers that we residents/ business owners
have access/ need and have the right to reach. However when they do not, how are we to try
and resolve any problems? How are we to understand what the problem is?

“Was 60 days even needed? Consumption of the last 3 long months time necessary if these
things were done by a city staff with the title “Director” in the first place?

Since July, We are still waiting on answers/ response from the city. One of those is “filing in
person”’on certain dates of 2023. These are impossible. The letter we have written the city
will also confirm this. Those dates we were researching new addition of business to bring to
Kodiak and was physically in a different State.

Reason for this letter to all of you Council Members is in hopes and wish this type of behavior
from the City and its staff does not happen again to any other residents and or business
OWners.

Question: “who”from the city office without factual information and research that is so
available from the state and city office full of staff apply and misinform/ promise this license
to People.

This “inauthentic”’information stated by a city staff was the only reason our other local
government meeting came to an end. Not the reasons stated on the letter “the business location
has been “gutted” by the building owner “without any permits” being one of the reasons.
Which goes into why we suffered after the pandemic. We stayed and tried to until this year
because it was our home and had rights to with a valid contract and paying until part of the
ceiling fell.

The only answer I have gotten to “who” is “the city council”

There is an enormous grieving and outraging emotions to few people including our local
governments for a “loss” of Restaurant/ eating place beer and wine license falsely promised
that “never” had an existence.



**Break**

Another meeting and more false accusations and speculations.

Now with the publishing of the transfer application on the news paper, ( this information too
the city office have knowledge of) Have started the process since almost a year ago. The
state (AMCO) is aware. KPD aware because submission needed by the business being
transferred to. ( Dec 2023) News paper was printed sometime around that time. There was a
minor misprint and the business owners had to publicate again. Janet from the Daily mirror
can confirm all this Or old paper. Why did no one mention this months and months, closer
to a year than months anything at the time ? Why now with same information being
questioned including our local government. We gave our license to an established
“Restaurant” that can utilize and serve our community that we as business owner respect and
see part of us when we were younger. They have earned our respect and cheering for their
success as business owners with their ethics, integrity, and serving the community. We also
did this to ensure our local economy as Mr. Makham as a neighbor ( by land) has done to us.
Honor and promise with fellow residents/ business owners.

Please reach out with any questions or concerns you may have for us.

Another huge concern | had was a council member’s comment on a social media platform to
comment regards to this matter with inaccurate information no one including us or any council
members were aware. It’s not about personal opinion. We are all entitled to it. However, the
wording could suggest on behalf of all council members. It truly takes away the reasons and
the purpose and the important roles council members and these meetings represent.

I understand it was time of the election.

How did this person get these same inauthentic information that was accused to me by a city
staff with the title “Director”?

Did you know we currently have one land surveyor in Kodiak? This is related to so many
other issues we Kodiak are faced with.

Sincerely,

Stephani Kim
Sizzler Burger Peking and 2nd Floor Mrs.Kim and Family
(407)733-6231

(907)942-7515



mopper7@hotmail.com
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)

Subject: Sonya ( letter to city manager, finance and clerk)
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 10:02:07 AM
Attachments: icon.png

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Letter fm Finance Director after weeks requesting information that was impossible we had
done.

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 9, 2024 3:59 PM

To: Campbell, Eric <ecampbell@city.kodiak.ak.us>; Bahnke, Josephine
<jbahnke@city.kodiak.ak.us>

Subject: Fw: Sizzler Burger Peking amended sales tax

Good morning, Eric and Josie.

Sending some of the things that I have been having questions when you are not too busy so |
don't take up too much of your time.

Whenever you get caught up with the things you need to do and have a moment, please give
me a call.

Thank you for your time.

Stephani
(407)733-6231

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Monday, September 9, 2024 1:31 PM

To: clerk@city.kodiak.ak.us <clerk@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Sizzler Burger Peking amended sales tax

Michelle, Brandy, and Daniel,
Good morning everyone.

Is there a specific reason to being blocked?


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov





Below is from the accountant sending amended sales.
He is and has been in the contact for the business on city and borough file.
Please advise.

Stephani
(407))733-6231
mopper7@hotmail.com

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Mail Delivery Subsystem <mailer-daemon@googlemail.com>
Date: Fri, Sep 6, 2024 at 5:13 PM

Subject: Delivery Status Notification (Failure)

To: <solshin1027@gmail.com>

Message blocked

Your message to clerk@city.kodiak.ak.us has been blocked. See
technical details below for more information.

The response from the remote server was:

550 permanent failure for one or more recipients
(clerk@city.kodiak.ak.us:blocked)

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: sol shin <solshin1027@gmail.com>
To: clerk@city.kodiak.ak.us

Ce:

Bcec:

Date: Fri, 6 Sep 2024 17:12:43 -0800
Subject: Amend sales tax

----- Message truncated -----
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Sonya Fw: requesting tax submission proof
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 9:29:34 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Letter to City manager, Clerk, and Finance Director
Inaccurate and impossible filing.

Get Outlook for i0S

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 12:58 PM

To: Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle <mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us>; sol shin
<solshin1027 @gmail.com>

Cc: Bahnke, Josephine <jbahnke@city.kodiak.ak.us>; Clerks <Clerks@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Re: Letter re Protest for REPL No. 2611

Good morning Michelle, Josie, and Eric.

Above request has been asked July/August ( prior to August 08 council meeting) to the
Director of Finance.

I have emailed since to our manager and Eric with a response I have gotten from the Finance
Director not responding until the day of the council meeting on August the 08 with;
“T am not aware of what you are talking about”

Please advise.

Stephani
(407)733-6231

Get Outlook for i0S

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 23, 2024 11:02:00 PM

To: Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle <mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us>; sol shin
<solshin1027@gmail.com>

Cc: Bahnke, Josephine <jbahnke@city.kodiak.ak.us>; Clerks <Clerks@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Re: Letter re Protest for REPL No. 2611

Hello Michelle, Josie, and Eric
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I still have many questions regards to this matter and have yet to get answers.
I was going to wait for everyone to let out their personal opinions.

One of them I will have ask now because of the meeting(letter) tomorrow.

The letter says:

Quarterl 2023 filed in person April 28, 2023 $0

Quarter 3 2023 filed in person October 16, 2023 $0

That is impossible.

Can you please have the finance department pull those out and email me the information.
Thank you.

Stephani

(407)733-6231
mopper7@hotmail.com

Get Outlook for i0S

From: Shuravloff-Nelson, Michelle <mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us>

Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2024 8:43 PM

To: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>; Solshin10137@gmail.com
<Solshin10137@gmail.com>

Cc: Bahnke, Josephine <jbahnke@city.kodiak.ak.us>; Clerks <Clerks@city.kodiak.ak.us>
Subject: Letter re Protest for REPL No. 2611

Ms. Kim,
Please see the attached letter. The meeting link is below.

This is a meeting notification from the City of Kodiak for the Regular Council Meeting - Oct 24 2024
Please visit the link below to view the meeting packet:

Regular Council Meeting - Oct 24 2024
Thank you,

Michelle Shuravloff-Nelson, MMC
City Clerk

City of Kodiak, Clerk's Office
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710 Mill Bay Road, Room 120

Kodiak, AK 99615

Phone: 907-486-8636

Fax: 907-486-8633

Email: mshuravloff-nelson@city.kodiak.ak.us

Messages to and from this e-mail address may be available to the public under Kodiak City Code
provisions and Alaska State Statutes.
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Sonya ( city of Kodiak) population
Date: Friday, November 8, 2024 7:47:44 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content

is safe.
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: SONYA (Council member communicating on our small towns social media ( face book)
Date: Thursday, October 31, 2024 11:31:29 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content

is safe.

*"Leanna Harrington" protesting our license #2611 with false accusations. Leanna Harrington
wants REPL for her new "coffee shop" Only person speaking at both local government
meetings.

*10 REPL request

"Council Terry Haines"seat was up for election.
Making comments to false accusations on a Facebook as if city meeting.


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
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These were written to "ALL" 6 council members and the "Deputy Mayor" who is one of the 6
councils The Mayor was out of town during these Meetings.

Get Outlook for i10S
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)

Subject: Sonya “CITY of KODIAK" website #2611
Date: Friday, November 8, 2024 7:34:35 AM
Importance: High

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Sonya, speaking with Christine yesterday, this could be in #2611


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
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"Tab" folder for the Board meeting is what [ understood. Already sent to you few weeks ago
but "resending " to make sure.
It is from city's own site with public access.

~» "FACT #2611 has MET the CITY Code REQUIREMENTS

~e Reviewed "all supporting Document" Accepted and was "ONLY" legal bassist to protest
under the "CITY CODE"

*x**above statements were also "SPOKEN" out loud by the city manager at the "city council
meeting" and recorded on the city's website that is available for the "Public"

Stephani
(407)733-6231



From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Sonya Fw: Lucas Mom new building owner B7
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 9:11:09 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Change of ownership of the building
( new owner telling new hire he is going to evict us)

From: stephani k <mopper7@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, September 7, 2021 3:17 AM
To: sung kim
Subject: Final

Dear Lucas,

You ( B7 EnterprisesLLC) became the owner of the property we are at (116 Rezanof
Dr) August 01, 2021.

We gave you a check in the amount of $10,000 on September 01, 2021 ( ck#5045)

We have paid in full until October 2021 and have $244 in credit for November of
2021.

COVID has made the last almost 2 years challenging in every way especially for small
businesses/restaurants.

As mentioned , we finally 2 days ago was able to hire help and fly him here with many
many attempts and efforts and this time with success.

Knowing this Lucas, telling him when the two of you were alone,him working on to
get our business started/ running ““ you are going to be shut down in a few days”, is
beyond belief, disappointing, and... no words for a business owner fighting to survive.

He calls and wants to quit 2 days of being here because of your outburst.

Lucas, there has to be a better way to business.
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We will get in touch with Andy ( Yukon North)
Regards to when he was the property owner.

Again asking you for a copy of the legal contract that we never received. This dates
back to when we signed and our business being broken into and asked the owner and

the manager ( Cynde) at the time,and you.

Thank you.

Sung Kim

Get Outlook for 10S
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From: stephani k

To: Irwin, Sonya A (CED)
Subject: Fw: Yukon building owner (Andy)
Date: Friday, October 25, 2024 9:13:51 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.

Original building owner changing ownership process

From: stephani k <mopper7 @hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 8, 2021 12:11 AM
To: sung kim

Subject: Andy

Andy,

First, we are so sorry to hear the loss of your father and a cousin. Especially at a time
like this.

Hope you and the rest of the family is well.

Secondly, we want to thank you for your belief, trust, patience, and faith in us and our
business during this hardship of COVID and especially for small restaurants.

Once we got to Kodiak, we had another huge challenge of hiring help to get the restaurant
reopen. (Not to mention finding boarding)

We were finally able to hire and fly him here 2days ago. We will be busy getting the
restaurant cleaned and ready to operate for it’s been vacant. Will take a few weeks.

Sending with this letter 2 checks. ( one for the last invoice and the other for the July rent
minus the $1,200 we already paid)

We have already paid Lucas $10,000 for August, September, October, and $244 credit for
November.
For he became the owner as of August first.


mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com
mailto:sonya.irwin@alaska.gov
mailto:mopper7@hotmail.com

Andy, we have 2 requests from you.

1) we never received legal contract from you. We signed and you took it and said you and
Alice will do same and bring us copies. Asked you again and you said it’s in one of the
moving boxes and will mail to us once in Texas.

We asked again when we got broken into. Both you and Cynde( manager at the time)

2) we would like to be reimbursed for when we got broken into and the police came.

You told All State insurance agent to stop the claim from us for its the property owners
claim and you would reimburse us.

Attached is receipts of the side door replaced for the labor and parts (not the door itself for
we used existing you had stored in the back)

You can mail a check to : PO Box 769 Kodiak AK, 99615

Again Andy, thank you. Thank you for you trust, belief, and patience during this hardship
of COVID for almost 2 years with us. We are very excited and happy to get our restaurant
open again for Kodiak. Kodiak is our home and even if we someday end up selling, want
our restaurant to go to good hands that will benefit Kodiak and our people.

Hope you are glowing holidays where ever you are for your community as you did for us
here for years.

Take care Andy and wish you the best.

Sung Kim and family

Get Outlook for 10S


https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fo0ukef&data=05%7C02%7Csonya.irwin%40alaska.gov%7Ca6614ca1cb3d4e11182108dcf518639a%7C20030bf67ad942f7927359ea83fcfa38%7C0%7C0%7C638654732306169084%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AdwJYKsKwfA3iGjfuFV%2FKAfUGC%2BfAzP50cJjDeyN930%3D&reserved=0
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